 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 3, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, September 3, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Gray, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief, Brian Hiatt, Village Attorney, and Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate were also in attendance. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the August 20, 2024 meeting. Angie Gray moved to approve the minutes as typed, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he measured the location of the trees on the Domagalla property, and they’re on the village right of way. Matt Price said the roots that caused the curb to buckle can be cut without removing the trees.  The Domagalla driveway is going to be redone and Dan Campbell measured what needs to be replaced - the curb and 75’ to the south of her driveway. The cost would be around $3,000. Mike Cotter moved to approve having the tree roots cut, replace the curb and 75’ south of the driveway at the cost of $3,000, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
· Derek reported some of the expenses for getting the alley widened for emergency vehicles and snow removal would be renting a mini excavator @$300 per day and getting 30-33 tons of gravel @ about $50 per ton. He is still gathering information and prices with the hopes of having it ready for the next meeting. Derek reported Adam Weber volunteered the use of the township truck and would help if needed.

· The check we sent in for the test at the conference is being returned because it was for the conference. If Derek is able to take the test, he won’t have time to do the conference things. The test doesn’t cost anything.   
President Heideman recognized Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief, who was present to discuss problems with renters of the coliseum.  Besides the planters being destroyed, Jim reported some of the young people attending the parties are walking the streets after hours.  Underage minors are being served as the renters are bringing in their own alcohol. Jim said they cannot police the parties because they are private. Numerous concerns were voiced as well as potential liabilities the township could face if someone got hurt. Jim suggested we talk to the Township board about the issues. The Coliseum board will address the issues with the Township board.
Mike Cotter, a member of the Law Enforcement Committee reported on the joint police meeting he attended. 

There has been an increase in the salary and expenses the village will be responsible to pay. The salary will go from $37,800 to $73,052.21, but there hasn’t been an increase in salary four years. Clifton didn’t bill us for our share of expenses during that time, and said they’re not asking us for the money Upon reviewing the contract, we were responsible for half of all expenses including benefits, training, dues, clothing, etc. After a lengthy discussion, Mike Cotter moved to approve spending the $73,052.21, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed. Mike mentioned the additional expenses will have to be addressed in our budgeting process. 
President Heideman recognized Village Attorney Brian Hiatt, who was present to give an update on pending litigation and to answer any questions the board may have. Mr. Hiatt reported a trial date of November 13th for the case that’s been delayed numerous times in the past years has been set. The next step for the properties on Main Street is demolition. If we don’t have anybody to do it, Mr. Hiatt recommended Ron O’Connor adding that’s who Kankakee uses. Once the buildings are demolished, the property belongs to the village. The Second Street property was sold and nothing has been done, so now we’ll start the process for demolition. Mr. Hiatt said demolition process can begin on the two properties on Main Street and the one on East Lafayette Street. The status of properties where letters had been sent regarding demolition was discussed in detail and new ones were added to the list. Mr. Hiatt will be sending letters and the five-step process will begin on the new ones.  When asked his legal advice about cars backing into parking places on Main Street, he responded unless we had an ordinance about front end parking, we’d have to write one. Mr. Hiatt was directed to write the ordinance and he said he would have it for the next meeting.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported there is grant money available from EPA and she gave the information to Derek. Ellen reported there was a good turnout for the Homecoming in spite of the heat. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier had no report.
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported she attended the election class at the County Clerk’s Office regarding the April 1, 2025 Consolidated Election. Offices up for reelection are Village President, Village Clerk, Trustees Ellen Mikeworth, Shannon Meier, and Angie Gray. All the necessary forms and paperwork are available for distribution, but the first date they can be turned in to the clerk is Tuesday November 12, 2024.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported she is having problems with the new software and is working with the Locis representative who trained her.
A suggestion was made to have Jim Lehmkuhl give a police report, on a regular basis, advising the board of activities and problems we should be aware of. 

As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:41 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, September 3, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
